Georgia Boxer Club

April 17, 2010

Attendance: Members: Susan Lichtenberger, Rosemary Lichtenberger, Sherry Johnson, Debbie McAlpine, Ray Bateman, Don Norred, Peggy Otto, Lisa Crowder, Ione Foster, Kelli Neal, Mary Sechler, Dave Westendeorf, Tami Westendorf, Jacki Royce, D.O., Dani Butler, Donna Butler

Guests: Amber Norton, Susie Johnson, Dede Reidy, Doug and Sue Tolbert, Page Conrad, Jason Starr, Sev Garcia, Lou Garcia, Jen McPhee, Judith Aguilar, Alice Carnahan, Jorge Pinzon, JoAnn Haberl, Michael Todd, Dianna Helmke, Lori Welsh, Tami Mishler

Welcome—President Sherry Johnson welcomed members and guests and thanked Don Norred for taking care of all the hospitality.

Minutes- A motion was made by Rosemary Lichtenberger, and seconded, to dispense with the reading of the minutes.

Board of Directors—No report.

Treasurer—Ray Bateman reports we are in the hole by \$631. Ray encouraged everybody to pay their trophy bill ASAP.

Secretary—No report.

Delegates' Reports:

Prestige—Debbie McAlpine. No report.

Combined—Sherry Johnson expressed her disappointment at changing buildings each day and the late starting time for the Specialty as well, she said she would bring this up at the next Combined meeting.

ABC—Bridget Brown. No report.

Show Chair Reports:

Spring '10—Lisa Crowder. Jim Briley will judge the regular classes and Jorge Pinzon will judge the Sweeps.

Fall 2010—Roberto Elinan reports that Lenny Magowitz will judge the Sweeps and Robert Vandiver will judge the classes.

Spring 2011—Don Norred reports that Jackie Royce will judge the Sweeps and Cheryl Robbins will judge the regular classes.

Fall 2011—No report.

Committee Reports:

Holter Monitor—The Holter in presently in use until the 16th of May.

Web Page—Peggy Otto updates after each meeting. Peggy reports that if you have any updates for the Memorial Page, puppies, or anything else, to please let her know.

Boxer Rescue—No report.

Presidents's Report—Sherry Johnson reports that it is important that all members participate in the ABC voting process. It is both expensive and time consuming to prepare and send out the ballots. Please participate.

Old Business—Membership Dues: The board voted to recommend a reduction in dues from the proposed \$40 annually to \$30 on an annual basis beginning in 2011. Ray Bateman made the motion and Peggy Otto seconded and the club passed this motion. So, beginning in 2011 the dues will be \$30 annually.

New Business—Read thank-you card from Nicole Balsone on behalf of the Georgia Veterinary program thanking the GBC for their donation to the scholarship program.

Brags—None.

Future Meetings—The July meeting will be at the home of Sara Mathews. No date as of yet. The October meeting will be held at the Kennesaw show-site and hosted by Sherry Johnson and Rosemary Lichtenberger. December is slated for the home of Debbie McAlpine. This will also be our annual Christmas Party.

Ray Bateman made the motion to adjourn and it was seconded by Dr. Lisa Crowder.

AWARDS FOR 2009

- 1—CH PRO'S FOR BETTER OR FOR WORSE Peggy Otto -2009
- 2—CH SHARLEDAR'S HONOR AMONG THIEVES
 Tami & Dave Westendorf-2009
- 3—CH PRO'S BORDEAUX SOMETHING NEW Peggy Otto 2009

Congratulations to these new Champions and their owners. Each owner receives a 6" x 8" Walnut-toned plaque.